
TOWN OF HUMBOLDT NEWSLETTER  
SEPTEMBER 1, 2021  

ATTENTION:  WE HAVE MOVED THE MONTHLY MEETING TIMES TO 

7:00 PM MOVING FORWARD, STARTING WITH SEPTEMBER 7, 2021, 

WHICH IS A TUESDAY, DUE TO THE LABOR DAY HOLIDAY. 

********************************************************************* 

NEW FRANKEN FIRE DEPARMTENT 19TH ANNUAL FUN 

RUN/WALK SEPTEMBER 11, 2021 

Registration: 7:30 a.m. $25/adult, $12/child 

Start Time: 8:30 a.m. at the New Franken Fire Department 

1-3-5-mile Run/ Walk  

Any questions, send email to friendsofnffd@gmail.com 

ALL proceeds go to the fire department.  Door Prizes and refreshments 
provided. 

*********************************************************************** 

New Franken Fire and Rescue Updates!  

County Rescue recently held an informational meeting seeking out anyone 

interested in becoming a first responder. There was a great response in 

attendance both in person and video/zoom viewing. Thank you to all who 

voiced an interest! County Rescue and the Towns of Humboldt, Green Bay, 

Scott and Eaton thank you as well. 

The New Franken Fire Department has recently purchased a new brush 

truck, which should arrive later this fall. FYI: the $100 charge on your 

property tax bill goes towards capital improvements for the town, which we 

typically use for our portion of the purchase of new fire trucks and other 

equpiment needed by the fire department.  

The fire department responded to 38 calls in the tri Town area last quarter. 

The first responders in the area responded to about 117 calls in the last 

quarter.  

 

 

Grass Cutting of the Town Road Ditches  

Our first pass has been completed for the summer. Our second pass will 

typically begin mid September and complete by end of October. Please 

help! Clean the ditches of garbage near you. 

Recycle Center Updates 

The Town of Humboldt 

recently renewed our contract 

with Harter’s Fox Valley 

Disposal and have changed to 

new compactors, ensuring 

less breakdowns and less 

mess at the center. 

We also encourage all 

residents to recycle, as 

through our program with 

Brown County, we receive 

currently, $75/ton for our 

single stream recyclables! 

This offsets our costs by about 

½-3/4 currently that we pay 

to Brown County Port & 

Resource Recovery. 

 

 

 



BROWN COUNTY SOUTH LANDFILL COMMUNITY UPDATE: AFTER A YEAR OF GETTING 

THE SITE PREPPED FOR CONSTRUCTION, THE BROWN COUNTY SOUTH LANDFILL IS 

IN FULL BUILDING MODE. THE 26-ACRE CELL HAS BEEN DUG OUT AND CREWS ARE 

CURRENTLY INSTALLING THE CLAY AND SYNTHETIC LINER. THE CLAY AND 

SYNTHETIC LINER GO THROUGH HUNDREDS OF TESTS TO ENSURE PROPER CLAY 

COMPACTION AND SYNTHETIC LINER SEAM SEALING DURING CONSTRUCTION. 

CREWS ARE WORKING ON THE CONSTRUCTION OF A RESIDENTIAL DROP OFF AREA 

AND THE SCALE HOUSE. THE SCALE HOUSE WILL INCLUDE TWO IN-BOUND SCALES 

AND ROUTINE TRUCKS VISITING THE LANDFILL WILL BE EQUIPPED WITH AN RFID TAG 

UNIQUE TO EACH VEHICLE. CONSTRUCTION OF A 160,000-GALLON LEACHATE TANK 

IS ALSO UNDERWAY. THE SOUTH LANDFILL IN ON BUDGET AND ON TASK TO BE 

READY TO OPEN IN JANUARY 2022.  

Please read and review Chapter 7 of the Town of Humboldt ordinances re:  

Public Nuisance found on the townofhumboldt.com website. These include 

but are not limited to: noxious weeds, abandoned vehicles, stagnant water, 

storage of junk/garbage on your property, and uncut grass and weeds.  we 

ask that all residents look at their properties and attempt to comply with this 

ordinance. Failure to do so can cause fines and citations.  

 

 

Contact Us 

Town of Humboldt  

Townofhumboldt.com or 

baierl05@centurytel.net 

  

  

 


